

绝密★启用前

辽宁省名校联盟 2022 届高三 10 月份联合考试 英语

命题人:本溪市高级中学 张扬 审题人:本溪市高

本试卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上 2. 答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡
- 皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上 无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到 答题卡上。

第一节 (共5 小題,每小题 1.5 分,湖分 7.4 分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并 标在试卷的相应位置。听完每门 豆括后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读 每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What will the woman do tonight?

A. Be a volumer.

B. Go to a party.

2. What did the speaker just buy?

A. A microwaye.

B. A gas stove.

3. What is the man thinking about?

A. Food for breakfast. B. The life of a farmer.

C. The noise made by chicken.

4. How much are the chicken sandwiches?

A. \$18. B. \$12.

5. What will the man probably do?

A. Quit the band today. B. Join the chess club later.

C. Start the chess club.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选 出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒 钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。

6. Why does the woman feel tired?

A. She recently gave birth. B. She has to work all the time. C. Her baby is awake all night.

7. What did the doctor tell the woman?

A. She should hire a babysitter.

B. Her baby is healthy.

C. It's normal for babies to cry,

英语 第1页(共8页)

咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. When is Mike's birthday?

A. On April 12. B. On June 20.

9. What does the woman ask Mike to do? A. Pick up a box. B. Turn on the TV.

10. Why did Mike feel sad at first? A. He didn't like roller skates.

B. He had to do some housework.

C. He thought his mother had forgotten his birthday. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. Why does the woman think she knows the man?

A. She has seen him somewhere in her opinion. B. She has seen a movie with him.

C. She used to exercise together with him.

12. How does the man most likely feel in the end?

B. Confused.

13. What is the last place that the woman mentions?

A. A movie theater. B. A fitness center. 听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。 Commented and

14. What is the woman doing?

A. Asking about a position. B. Having an interview.

15. What qualification should the woman have?

A. Moving quickly,

B. Thinking quickly.

16. What will the woman do tomorrow motion?

B. Angeler a call. A. Meet the man.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 %。

17. What does the speaker

1. il. _ a coach. A. He's a studen'.

18. What is being a significant weekend?

A. A graduation a raciny. B. A school get-together.

19. What is the up that s advice?

A. Train nuch as you can.

B. Take advantage of all opportunities to learn.

C. Don't take college too seriously.

20. What's the big educational process?

A. Learning in life. B. Reading textbooks.

A. Learning in life. 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

The Stury heard about Marla Zwingers a A scare old War

Mobile Loaves & Fishes

Mobile Loaves & Fishes (MLF) as a social service organization that has been changing communities into a lifestyle of service with the homeless. Founded in 1998 in Austin, Texas, the

Mobile Loaves Fishes' food truck volunteers hit the streets 7 nights a week, 365 days a year to serve the homeless, delivering food, clothing, hygiene products and other life items. With the support of more than 19,000 volunteers and over 5 million meals served, Mobile Loaves & Fishes is the largest prepared feeding program to the homeless and working poor in Austin, Texas.

英语 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

C. On April 20.

C. Wash clothes.

N.W. N. Zizz S. Com

C. Impatient.

i, ke dan a newspaper.

. Speaking quickly.

C. Make a reservation.

C, He's a high school principal.

C. A football game.

C. Listening to lectures.

organization provides services through three main programs; Truck Ministry



Community First Village

Community First Village is a 51-acre master-planned community that provides affordable, permanent housing and a supportive community for the disabled and homeless in Central Texas. Since 2005, this transformative residential program has been a part of Mobile Loaves & Fishes and has become the largest community-based model in the country lifting homeless men and women up off the streets into community and home.

Community Works

Mobile Loaves & Fishes developed the Community Works program at Community First Village. It provides job opportunities for the residents who are coming out of homelessness to earn an income. In addition, the program requests Mobile Loaves & Fishes volunteers to serve alongside and build enduring relationships with our friends as they develop new skills.

Opportunities for more volunteers

Thank you for your interest in Mobile Loaves & Fishes! We have a variety of volunteer opportunities. Please read the service requirements carefully before your application to fulfill service hours with MLF:

- Volunteer shifts are made available on a first-come, first-served basis.
- All volunteers under the age of 18 must be accompanied by an adult.
- All volunteers must wear specific clothing and shoes for that job.
- Volunteers must arrive on time or their shift will be rescheduled upon arrival.
- 21. What does Truck Ministry do with the homeless?
 - A. It removes them out of streets.
 - B. It offers them job opportunities.
 - C. It provides them a permanent house.
 - D. It delivers them daily necessities.
- 22. What do the residents of the Community First Village do?
 - A. They become volunteers of MLF.
 - B. They are offered work to get money.
 - C. They prepare lood for the program.
 - D. They build relationships with friends.
 - 23. What is the purpose of the last part of the text?
 - A. To encourage donation.
 - B. To introduce the MLF.
 - C. To provide new services.
 - D. To advertise for more volunteers.

Marty Verel, a 59-year-old kidney transplant patient in Ohio, should have been near the top of the list to receive a COVID-19 vaccine. Yet like millions of others, he wasn't having any luck. Marty and his wife, Nancy Verel, would sit with computers on their laps trying for hours to book an appointment on different sites, all of which were complex. "I felt hopeless," Nancy says.

Then Nancy heard about Marla Zwinggi, a 40-year-old mom of three who was spending up to ten hours a day online trying to secure appointments for vulnerable (易受攻击的) individuals. As a result, Nancy messaged Marla on Facebook: "Can you help?" Twenty-five minutes later, Marla responded by asking for Marty's legal name, date of birth, and other information. Nine minutes after that, Marla reported back-Marty had an appointment.

Marla's vaccine hunting started on February 1, when she learned that her parents-her father has leukemia (白血病) and her mother is a breast cancer survivor with a heart condition, were unable to get appointments themselves. She hated that they had to wait. Clicking around on vaccine registration sites, Marla discovered just how difficult it was to book an appointment, "It was like trying to get a World Series ticket," she says.

第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



She applied strategies that web insiders are familiar with (keeping multiple browsers open, refreshing sites every 20 seconds, erasing cookies) and added a few of her special skills. "I'm determined. I drink a lot of coffee, and I'm a fast typer," she says. Soon enough, Marla had secured appointments for her parents. "I felt like a rock star," she says.

Marla decided that helping others would be her way of giving back. "I feel like I need to will us out of this pandemic (大流行病)," she says. On February 10, she logged on to Facebook to let people know that she was assisting with bookings. By March 2, she'd secured appointments for 400 seniors, a feat that made Nancy conclude, "Marla is some sort of COVID angel."

- 24. Why did Nancy and Marty fail to make an appointment themselves?
 - A. They had no access to the websites.
 - B. Too many people applied at the same time.
 - C. They were not among the first seniors to be vaccinated.
 - D. The registration sites were too difficult for them.
- 25. Why Marla started her vaccine hunting in the first place?
 - A. To help old people.

- B. To provide guidance to Nancy.
- C. To assist her sick parents.
- D. To give back to society.
- 26. Which of the following words best describe Marla?
 - A. Helpful and skillful.
- B. Reliable and humorous.
- C. Confident and generous.
- D. Ambitious and adoperative.
- 27. What's the passage mainly about?
 - A. An effective way to book a vaccination appointment online.
 - B. An old couple's trouble during the pandemis.
 - C. An angel helping others online.
 - D. A woman's special way of giving back during the pandemic.

(

A self-driving ship named after the Mayflower has been brought back while trying to re-create the cross-Atlantic trip made by the original Mayflower in 1620.

Last Tuesday, a robutic ship called the Mayflower Autonomous Ship (MAS) took off from Plymouth, England. Its hitssion was to re-create the 1620 crossing of the Atlantic by the Mayflower, which hanglet the first European settlers to what is now Plymouth, Massachusetts.

But unlike the original Mayflower, there are no people on the MAS. Everything about the ship is designed to run automatically. The ship is guided by an artificial intelligence (AI) system called "Al Captain".

The MAS is a project run by a group called ProMare along with the computer company, IBM. The ship's electric motor is powered by solar energy. The goal of the project is to test different kinds of technologies for collecting information about the sea. If these can be handled by machines, it could be a big advance in ocean research. Sending humans to collect information at sea can be difficult, lonely, and dangerous.

In addition to cameras and radar to help the ship guide itself, the ship is carrying many different kinds of tools and sensors. It has special listening devices which can detect whales and dolphins. It even has a special "tongue" which can report back on the chemicals in the water.

Last Friday morning, scientists tracking the ship noticed that it was going about half as fast as it should have been going. The AI Captain was working well, but there seemed to be something slowing the motor down. Since the ship had only covered 10% of the way across the Atlantic, the team decided to bring it back to Plymouth so they could fix the problem and send it out again. They sent the MAS instructions to turn back.

When the MAS finally does put out to sea again, it is expected to take about three weeks to cross the Atlantic Ocean. The fastest speed for the MAS is about 10 mph (10 miles per hour). That may seem slow, but it's about 5 times faster than the original Mayflower, which took 66 days to make the journey.

英语 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



- 28. The aim of the MAS project is to
 - A. take more Europeans across the Atlantic
- B. experiment with technologies for sea exploration
 - C, develop new artificial intelligence system
 - D. test the AI Captain on the sea
- 29. What happened to the MAS on the sea?
 - A. The robotic ship's electric motor didn't work well.
 - B. The scientists failed to guide the ship completely.
 - C. The AI Captain reduced the speed of the MAS.
 - D. There was something wrong with the AI Captain.
- 30. What can we know from the last paragraph?
 - A. The entire cross-Atlantic journey will be about 2,100 miles.
 - B. The journey are likely to be difficult and dangerous.
 - C. The Mayflower Autonomous Ship has set sail again.
 - D. The original Mayflower travelled at about 2 mph at most.
- 31. What's the best title for the text?
 - A. A Robotic Ship Guided by the Al Captain System
 - B. Self-driving Mayflower Ship Forced to Turn Back
 - C. The Fastest Robotic Ship Sailing Across the Atlantic
 - D. Another Mayflower Managing to Re-create the Cross Atlantic Trip

Have you ever taken a look at a few lovely chickens and desired to touch and kiss them? Apparently, for some people the urge is hard to resist. However, according to an updated warning by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), doing so could spread dangerous-maybe even lifethreatening—Salmonella (沙门南). So, no matter how irresistible those little feathered birds may seem, avoid giving them a kiss.

This isn't the first time the CDC has warned against physically touching or kissing your poultry (家禽). Back in 2018 Halloween, they advised against dressing the birds up for fear of spreading Salmonella. Then again, in May this year, with 474 cases reported, another warning was issued. According to interviews with 271 of those affected, 77 percent had been in contact with poultry before getting sick.

"Backyard poultry, like chickens and ducks, can carry Salmonella bacteria even if they look healthy and clean," writes the CDC. These bacteria can easily spread to anything in the areas where the poultry live. You can get sick from touching your poultry or anything in their environment and then touching your mouth or food, and swallowing Salmonella bacteria.

Most people who come into contact with the Salmonella bacteria will experience diarrhea (腹 泻), fever, and stomach cramp (胃痉挛). Children are particularly affected—one in three sick people are below the age of five, which is intelligible given their weaker immune systems and natural love for the birds.

The CDC recommends that parents shouldn't let little children touch chicks, ducks, or other backyard poultry and make sure that if they do, they should wash their hands thoroughly afterward. Likewise, adults are instructed to do the same after touching backyard poultry and their eggs should be cleaned, stored, and cooked correctly to avoid the infection of Salmonella.

This might be easier said than done-for many people, backyard chickens are beloved-but if you really love them, stop physical displays of affection in case you end up with Salmonella bacteria on your face. It turns out to be a bit of harm.

- 32. Why does CDC repeatedly warn people not to kiss chickens?
 - A. To protect the poultry.
- B. To show love to chickens.
- C. To get rid of Salmonella.
- D. To stay safe from potential danger.

英语 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



33. How is paragraph 2 mainly developed?

A. By giving examples.

B. By showing statistics.

C. By making comparison.

D. By interviewing victims.

34. What does the underlined word "intelligible" probably mean in paragraph 4?

A. Understandable.

B. Irresistible.

D. Controversial.

C. Unavoidable.

35. What does the author intend to do in the last paragraph? A. Stress the importance of affection.

B. Add more background information.

C. Provide some suggestions for the readers.

D. Summarize the theme of the passage.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。

Four Steps to Help Someone Having a Panic Attack

In the United States, 1 in 3 people will have an anxiety disorder at some point in their trans, according to the National Institute of Mental Health, 36

If your loved one is having a panic attack, there are several ways you can provide support.

Gently name it, and tell your loved one that you believe they are having a panic attack. Meanwhile, you can let them know that it will pass—usually panic attacks car. ast anywhere from 5 to 30 minutes.

Stay Calm

One of the best ways to help someone is to remain carra yourself, even if you're feeling a little uneasy about what's happening.

Give Them Space

If your loved one need space, you can give it to them until their panic attack passes. they do, you can help improve their ability to independently experience their symptoms by offering the coping statement inco or twice. letting them ride out their symptoms until they pass.

39

While someone is having a panic attack, we do want to be empathetic (同情), but we don't want to stress the idea that panic is very dangerous and harmful. So, rather than giving your loved one too much comfort and concern, you can remind them that they can cope with what's happening on their own by offering supportive statements like:

"You can handle these symptoms."

" 40 "

Whether it's your friend, or partner, chances are you know someone who has had, or will have, a panic attack. With a few research-backed techniques, you can make a true difference.

- A. Convey your empathy.
- B. Offer a coping statement.
- C. Why are you so upset over that?
- D. They might ask you to stick around.
- E. The feelings aren't comfortable, but you can accept them.
- F. Statistics show that women are twice as likely as men to have a panic disorder.
- G. This can provide some context for what's happening and relieve the fear of the unknown.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Over the years, I've been hurriedly shutting the front door to many strangers when they came knocking with the intention of selling things. But around Easter time this year, a dear friend of mine had an experience that 41 my mind towards these "unexpected visitors".

英语 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



Alice, who recently moved to a new neighborhood, had been 42 to go out of her house all week, suffering from a severe case of flu when, early one morning, there was the terrible knock on the door. Glancing through the window, she saw two young ladies seriously holding leaflets and a the door. Glancing through the window, she saw two young ladies seriously holding leaflets and a TV set model. She knew a large TV set establishment (企业) nearby and assumed a message was about to be 43. "This is the last thing I need today," she muttered to herself and 44 opened the door.

Coughing, she poked her head out and impatiently 45 them that she wasn't the slightest interested in any TV products. 46, she added, she was feeling quite unwell and shut the door rudely. The ladies politely turned and left 47.

A few hours later, the same two ladies were back again. Really 48 this time, she opened the door ready to give them a piece of her mind. But 49 she could speak, these women handed Alice a dish, saying "We're so sorry we 50 you earlier. We thought you may like this homemade chicken soup. 51 it might make you feel better." Alice was surprised by this lovely be a being new to the area, she didn't know many neighbors or people who could 53 her with shopping so what they did was really 54. She sincerely thanked them. With that, the

After Alice related this story to me. I was really touched. I also realized that _ ... others

C. anxious C. left C. willingly C. microred C. Furthermore C. in science C. shocked C. as C. interrupted C. Eventually C. words C. bring C. praised	D. desperate D. delivered D. reluctantly D. convinced D. Still D. in anger D. annoyed D. when D. visited D. Unexpectedly D. thought D. assist D. learning about
	Differenting about
	C. left C. willingly C. mformed C. Furthermore C. in science C. shocked C. as C. interrupted C. Eventually C. words C. bring

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

The e-commerce company that people talk about most these days is neither Amazon nor Alibaba. It is Pinduoduo (PDD), __56 __ Chinese firm that just started in 2015 as an online food supplier, but whose success __57 __ (drive) its market value above \$ 200 billion so far. Last year it was China's fastest-growing Internet stock (股票), __58 __ (rise) by 330%.

The second is the way PDD has broken the myth that the giants of online shopping are 63 (absolute) unbeatable. Until a few years ago, China's e-commerce market seemed a two-way contest between Alibaba and JD. COM, 64 it is not the case now. Experts expect PDD's share of online sales in China 65 (be) larger than that of JD in 2021 and the number of users to surpass Alibaba.

英语 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



写作(共两节,满分40分) 第四部分

第一节 (满分15分)

英国某校将于下个月来你校进行文化交流活动。假定你是李华 聘志愿者,负责接待工作。内容包括以下要点:

- 1. 志愿者入选要求;
- 2. 报名时间地点;
- 3. 欢迎参加。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯
- 3. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答



(満分 25 分) 第二节

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的每文

As the mother of an eleven-year-old girl, I have read several books that tell parents how to bring up a girl to be beautiful, elegant, confident, and rich. However, I have always believed that girls need to be brave above all else, but this is easier said than done.

I still remember I couldn't see the screen directly when my daughter switched to the animal channel, which was broadcasting a show about snakes. I stond as far away from the TV as possible, too scared to open my eyes. However, my little angel was not scared of the snakes. In fact, she watched the show with a keen interest. I was relieved that my daughter didn't get too many genetic phobias (遗传恐惧症). Even to this day, she is still obsessed with challenging herself with new things.

This year, I got a chance to study in Singapore for six months. After the novelty of the first few days had gone. I found myself missing my family. With the summer vacation approaching, my husband agreed to make good use of the fact that I was staying in Singapore. He brought our daughter out to visit me and to enjoy the new experience in a new country.

The reunion day finally came. My husband and my daughter arrived in the second week of July. I was so looking forward to seeing them. I had made many preparations for their visit. On the first day, I arranged for us to see Gardens by the Bay. When we walked out of the MRT station, we were amazed by the sight of the Super Trees. When my daughter saw lots of people walking on the Skyway, she couldn't help shouting excitedly that she wanted to have a try. The Skyway is a 22-meter-high suspension bridge (吊桥) from which you can enjoy a bird's eye view. Last time I came here with my friends, I firmly rejected their repeated attempts to challenge me to go up there. It was like the day with the snakes all over again. But could I really reject my little angel?

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

My daughter was waiting for my reply.

Halfway across the bridge, I had to stop.

英语 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



参考答案及解析

第一部分 听力

 $1\sim5$ ACACB

6~10 CBCAC

11~15 ACCAB

16~20 ABCBA

第二部分 阅读

第一节

A

【本文是 意说·引文。至名一家社会服务机构 MLF 为无家可归者具信部的。】

- 21. D 【解析】推理判断题。根据 Truck Ministry 下文信息"to serve the homeless, delivering food, clothing, hygiene products and other life items ... is the largest prepared feeding program to the homeless"可知, Truck Ministry 大规模地为无家可归者提供食物、衣服、卫生用品和其他生活用品。故选 D 项。
- 22. B【解析】细节理解题。根据Community Works 下文信息"It provides job constitutions for the residents who are coming out of homelessness to a in an income"可知,社区第一村后长被提供工作来挣钱。此题易错误定位到 Community First Village 下面找信息。故选B项
- 23. D 【解析】推理判断题。根据文章最后一部分 Opportunities for more volunteers 下文信息"We have a variety of volunteer opportunities. Please read the service requirements carefully before your application to fulfill service hours with MLF"可知,文章最后一部 分是做广告招聘更多志愿者。故选 D 项。

В

【本文是一篇记叙文。讲述 Marla 疫情期间通过网络帮助别人进行疫苗预约,回报社会。】

- 24. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第一段"Marty and his wife, Nancy Verel, would sit with computers on their laps trying for hours to book an appointment on different sites, all of which were complex, 'I fel: hopeless,' Nancy says"可知,其失败原因是"专项企业脑前花几个小时在不同网站预约。"该是网络都很复杂。"故选 D 项。
- 25. C【解析】细节理解题、思想等 "授" Marla's vaccine hunting start don February F. when she learned that her parents—her ather has leukemia (白血病) and her mother is a breast cancer survivor with a heart condition, were unable to get appointments themselves. She hated that they had to wait"可知,Marla第一次开始进行网上预约是为了帮助生病的父母,不愿其等待。故选 C 项。

26. A 【解析】控测电话符 根據原文最后两段, "She applied strategies that web insiders are familiar with keeping multiple browsers open, refreshing sites every 20 seconds, erasing cookies) and added a few of her special skills"可知, Marla 在网络技术方面较擅长(skillful),并主动帮助了许多其他人(helpful)。故选 A 项。

英语。

27. D【解析】主旨大意题。本文讲述的是 Marla 在帮父母进行线上预约疫苗时,切身感受到预约的困难,从而意识到在疫情期间,她可以利用自身的电脑技能去帮助其他人进行线上预约,也是一种回报社会的方式。最后一段"Marla decided that helping others would be her way of giving back."是对全文的总结和升华。故选 D 项。

(

【本文是一篇新闻报道。讲述五月花自动船被召回这 一事件。】

- 28. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段"The goal of the project is to test different kinds of technologies for collecting information about the sea. If these can be handled by machines, it could be a big advance in ocean research"可知,五月花号点一项目的目标是测试各项技术来收集海洋信息,设在海洋研究方面取得进展。故法日项
- 29. \【解析】部节理解题。根据第六段"Last Friday morning, scientists tracking the ship noticed that it was going about half as fast as it should have been going. The AI Captain was working well, but there seemed to be something slowing the motor down"可知,科学家们检测到船行速度慢,可能是发动机出了问题。故选A项。
- 30. D【解析】 由与油理判决型。根据最后一段"When i.i.r MAS lina... does put out to sea again, it..."可知, 九月花目动船将会再次启航,而不是已经起航,所以 C 项错。此题易误选 A 项,因为原文提到的是最快速度 为"about 10 miles per hour"和"take about three weeks to cross the Atlantic Ocean",所以有的同学用 10 乘以 21(三周)得出 2100 miles,但是原文的速度只是最快速度,不能由此得出距离。再根据原文"it's about 5 times faster than the original Mayflower"可选出正确答案。故选 D 项。
- 31. B【解析】主旨大意题。新闻的特点,第一段为总,概 括全文主要事件是五月花自动船被召回这一重大事 件。故选 B 项。

· 1 ·

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语。参考答案及解析

D

【本文是一篇说明文。讲述疾控中心不断地警告人们 为了避免危险,不要触摸亲吻小鸡。】

- 32. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第一段"However, according to an updated warning ... doing so could spread dangerous—maybe even life-threatening—Salmonella (沙门菌)"可知,触摸亲吻小鸡可能会传播危险的甚至会威胁生命的沙门菌。因此,疾控中心存,断地警告人们不要亲吻小鸡是为了些危危险。命俱安全。故选 D 项。
- 33. A 【解析】推理判析是 第二段首句""is soft the first time the CDC has wormed gainst physically touching or kasing vinit poultry (家禽)"点明了该段中心,这不是第一次庆控中心警告人们不要触摸亲吻小鸡。下文"Back in 2018 Halloween, they advised against ... Then again, in May this year, ... another warning was issued"举例说明 2018 万圣节以及 2018 年 5 月都有警告声明。故选 4 项。
- 34. A 【解析】词义猜测题。根据句意可知,因为(given 鉴于)小孩的免疫系统比较弱,还有就是他们人这些鸟类的天生的喜爱,所以孩子尤其与感染是可识且解的。understandable可理解的心能影情的。故说 A 点。
- 35. D【解析】推理判例题 个文字要叙述为了避免危险,确保安全,疾控中心不断地含活人们不要亲吻小鸡。最后一段首句"This might be easier said than done. (说起来容易做起来难)"总结全文。下文"but if you really love them, stop physical displays of affection in case you end up with Salmonella bacteria on your face. It turns out to be a bit of harm"进一步说明其危害。所以,该段总结概括了文章主旨。C项为干扰选项,其中的 suggestions 复数也是错的。故选 D项。

第二节

【本文介绍了帮助急性焦虑症(也称惊恐发作)患者的 四种方法。文章结构为总分总。】

- 36. F【解析】一二段为总起段。第一段介绍了美国三分之一的人在生活中会患有急性焦虑症,通过数据对实际情况进行介绍。F项"数据表明,女性患急性焦虑症的可能性是男性的 2 倍",对前文的数据和实际情况进行承接。此外,anxiety disorder 的重复出现也是提示信息。故选F项。
- 37. G【解析】本段为具体建议,小标题为"总出仓"。ir 扩代 panic attack。本段强调可以扩评选者也有总产焦虑症,而 meanwhile 则过过建建, 统可 力學一个 观点"让朋友知道它会过去" 别法方 克湿对前一句话的承接,表示"说出字的好性" 故选 G 项。
- 38. D【解析】本段小标题为"给他们空间"。"如果深爱的人需要,请给他们空间直到 panic anxiety 消失"。而 38 空后为"If they do…"表示"如果他们确实如此",由此可以推断 37 空表示"they ask you do sth",即"他们可能让你待在身边。如果他们确实如此……"。故选D项。

- 39. B【解析】本题位于小标题处。其他标题均为祈使句,故只剩 A、B 项。而本段第一句话表示"当我们在 乎的人经历 panic anxiety 时,我们确实想要表达同情",之后用 but 进行转折,是理后半句"but we don't want to stress the idea that panic is very dangerous and harmful." "里以同情儿智并不适重心,故可排除 A 项。 16 七 形式 计文 "curber than giving your loved one too make confine and concern"和"by offering supportive stature its"可以选出正确选项。故选 B 项。
- 1. E.【解析】"You can handle these symptoms"和 40 空 都是对上一段"offering supportive statements"的具体 举例,故 40 空也应表示"积极肯定的陈述"。故选 E.项。

第三部分 语言运用

第一节

- 41. B【解析】根据前文表示"当陌生人敲门卖东西时,多 年来我总是匆匆关上门",后文出现 but,前后表示转 折,说明我发生了"变化"。故选 B项。
- 42. A 【解析】根据下文"Alice 患了很严重的流感",可以 判断出 Alice 无法离开家。故选 A 项。
- 43. D【解析】根据本句句意,表示"传达一条消息",B项 get a message 获得消息;C项 leave a message 留一条 消息。故选 D项。
- 44. D【解析】根据前一句"This is the last thing I need today, she muttered to herself"可知 Alice 并不想打开门,形容她打开门时的勉强和不愿意。故选 D 项。
- 45. C 【解析】根据句意,表示"她探头出去,告诉他们自己不感兴趣"。A 项表示指导,指示;B 项表示劝服;C 项表示告知、通知:D 项表示使信服。故选 C 项。
- 46. C 【解析】 根据前支, Alic. 表达了自己的不感兴趣, 与文件线管督原体,告知自己身体不适,前后表示递进 承接,等生之外,另外。A 项表示因此,B 项表示但是, 尽管这样,D 项表示虽然如此,但是。故选 C 项。
- 47. C 【解析】根据知意、售货员听完她的话后"politely turned 有礼貌的转身并且离开。"and 表示并列,前面用 politely 修饰 turned,故 47 空语意应和 politely 并列,形容离开时的状态。故选 C 项。
- 48. D 【解析】根据句意:"两个小时与这两位售货员再次返回",前文已的证据 Alice 第一次不情愿开门,因此第二次回来, Alice 的不信息更加升级, D 项表示"恼怒问" 放选 5 项
- 12. A 【解析】思握句意,"还没等她开口说话(在她说话 之前,她们递给了她一份美食"。故选 A 项。
- 50. B 【解析】根据句意,"很抱歉我们……",由此可判断 售货员为自己的行为打扰到 Alice 感到抱歉。A 项表 示打电话;B项表示打扰;C 项表示打断;D 项表示拜 访、参观。故选 B 项。
- 51. A 【解析】根据句意,表示"希望你能感觉好一些",C 项 Eventually 意为最终,最后,强调经过努力付出或困难,最终的结果,此语境不合适,此处 the two ladies 只是希望 Alice 喝了鸡汤后感觉好一些,只是友好的表示与祝愿,而不是喝了她们做的鸡汤,感冒就最终一定会好。故选 A 项。

· 2 ·

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018

- Students who are interested in the work are expected to sign up in the Teacher's office before next Monday.
 - Students' Union

英语。

第二节

My daughter was walking for my reply. I looked at her, then at the Skywny, I had any heart threatening to hirst at Trace my chest. My husband, who was used to this kind of situation and understood how scared I was, contouted me. He said he could go with our little girl instead. But my daughter wouldn't give up easily and shouted out her own encouragement. I plucked up my courage and took my first step onto the suspension bridge. then another, I inched forward, all the way holding on tight to the handrail.

Halfway across the bridge, I had to stop, I stood there, and my legs trembled despite my fruitless attempt to stay calm. Below the bridge, the treetops formed an ocean of green waves that threatened to swallow me, Just then, I heard a familiar voice, and two little hands slipped into my arm. Looking down, I saw my little angel's bright smile, encouraging me to finish the walk. Eventually, we reached the end together. My husband was surprised at my nerve, but I knew the reason I had felt so brave was for my little girl.

听力录音文稿

Text 1

- M: We are looking for volunteers for tonight's event. Are you available?
- W: Yes, but only after 5:00 per when I get off work,
- M. Th. gues s will arrive at 7, 50 pm, so that will be fine. You can be at the front desk to take the tickets,

- W: i'his new fridge is awesome! It's so much bigger than our last one. Now all we need is a new microwave.
- M; Great! Let's go to Wal-Mart and pick one up. I am also going to start saving money for a new gas stove. We should probably get a new one next year.

Text 3

M. What's that noise in the background?

Wilt's my chicken. She sounds like that every time she lays eggs.

M. Fresl: eggs for breakfast! I'll bring the bacon.

W: No hurry ... so far, she's only laid one egg.

Text 4

M; I'll have a burger and French fries. Oh, and a big strawberry shake (草莓奶昔).

W: That will be \$12. Anything else?

M; Yes, two chicken sandwiches but without the onions.

W: All right. Your total is \$18.

Text 5

W:Can you join the chess club?

M: I love to play chess, but I have to go to band practice almost every day.

辽宁名校联盟高三 10 月联考

52. B【解析】根据句意,前文表示陌生人在自己生病的 时候,送来了鸡汤,并关心了自己,Alice 为这种行为或 想法而感到惊讶。B项 gesture 含义为表示,如:a friendly gesture,一个友好的表示。A 选项含义为运动 或动作,如:民权运动,civil rights movement。故选 B项。

53. D【解析】根据句意,表示"新到这里,她不认识很多 邻居或很多人可以帮助她买东西",且和介词 with 语, 配。故选D项。

54. D【解析】根据句意,表示"巴孔, 她们的行为限令人 感激"。故选 D 项。

55.B【解析】积据订意,表示"听到 Albe 的转述后,我很 感动。我也是识到考点生人,展现善意才是爱的真 谛"。故选卫页。

第二节

56.a【解析】考查冠词。56 空所在部分做 PDD 的同位 语,表示"它是一个中国公司"。故境 a.

57. has driven 【解析】考查动词。动词 drive 在本句中做 谓语,且有时间状语 so far,故填 has driven。

58. rising 【解析】考查非谓语。"Last year... stock"为主 句,后无连词,填非谓语,故填 eshe, h 而形 by 表示增 长了。

59. for 【解析】考查介词。卡句语意思为"EDD 由于以下 两个原因吸引注点",表示"出于……的原因",故 填 for。

60. where 【解析】考查连词。60 空后为完整句子,不缺 主干成分,且该句用于修饰前面的 experience,表示"在 这种体验中,人们共担费用来买东西。"故填 where,引 导定语从句。

61. delivery【解析】考查名词。order 为动词,意为订购, 后加名词,故填 delivery。

62. known【解析】考查非谓语。意为也被称作……。

63. absolutely 【解析】考查副词。提示词 absolute 用来 修饰 unbeatable,为形容词,故填 absolutely。

64. but 【解析】考查连词。本句话表示"中国电子商务市 场见证了阿里巴巴和京东的双向竞争,但情况已发生 变化。"前后表示转折关系,故填 but。

65. to be 【解析】考查非谓语。本句表示"专家预计拼多 多在中国的在线销售份额将在2021年超过京东", expect sb/sth to do 为固定搭配,且 and 后的 to surpa--也为提示信息,故填 to be。

第四部分 写作

第一节

Volunteers are bally needed for the reception work of a group of British stadents, who are scheduled to visit our school for a cultural exchange program next month.

Basic requirements are higher proficiency in English and interpersonal communication ability. Other requirements include proper manners and a sense of responsibility. Preference will be given to those with previous experience as volunteers.

· 3 ·

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方网站:www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



英语。参考答案及解析

W; Jay quit, and we need someone to replace him for the contest next month.

M; Well, if you can wait another week for me to join, I can do it.

Text 6

M;Oh, your baby is so cute! How old is she?

M; Does she cry a lot? Maybe you should take her to the doctor.

W. Last week, size or of every meth. At work, I feel tired all the time. I work her to the doctor and he said she was healthy.

M; Yes, it's normal for babies to cry. You should hire a babysitter this weekend and sleep!

Text 7

M: Mum, today is April 20.

W: Yes? What can I help you with, my dear?

M:Oh, nothing.

W₄ I'm busy now. I have lots of clothes to wash. Stop watching TV, It's time to en your none work.

M:OK,

W: Mike, please pick up a box for me by the way.

M; Wow! These roller skates are beautiful!

W: This is your birthday gift. I'm glad to see you like them.

M. Thank you, Mom. I have been dreaming about these beautiful roller skates. Just now I thought you had forgotten my birthday. I felt very sad.

W:Impossible!

Text 8

W: Hey, don't I know you from somewhere?

M: Um, no, sorry. I don't think so.

W. I do! I do know you. Didn't you use to work at Common Fitness Gym?

M: No, I'm afraid not,

W:Oh, But I know I know you from somewhere. Did you use to work at the movie theater downtown? You did! It's you! I go there all the time, and you always sell : as popcorn and soda!

M. No, that's not me, either. Serve making Perhans I look familiar to your source.

W. No. I know that I show the Ladon, let me think.

This is driving the study! I know that we've talked before. Oh, I remember now! You work at the Whole Bean Cafe on the corner. I go in there every day. You always sell me my morning coffee.

M; No, wrong again. Sorry, ma'am, but I really have to get going. I really think you must have me confused with someone else. Bye,

Text 9

M. Hello, Knight's Restaurant, Can I help you?

W: Yes. I'm calling about your ad in the jobs section of the newspaper.

M; Yes, we're looking for every people to fill these positions. Which the are took exterested in?

Wi The lob involving inswering the telephone at the restaurant.

M. Oh, right. That's good. Everyone else has been interested in working as wait staff.

W: Good for me! Is it a full-time position or a parttime one?

M; Initially, we're looking for someone part-time and we pay 4.45 dollars per hour.

W: That's fine. I'm available for interview tomorrow, if that suits you.

M; Tomorrow? OK. Let me tell you a little more about the job first. We're looking for someone who has a clear voice and is able to think quickly.

W: I think I fulfill those requirements.

M: You certainly fulfill the first. We're expecting, or rather hoping for, a lot of calls, so we need someone who can arrange reservations efficiently and suggest slightly earlier time if necessary.

W:1 see. So what time could we meet tomorrow?

M: How about 10:30 in the morning?

W: That's great. See you.

M: See you tomoriew.

Text 10

Mr Good morning, students! It's Jack here, the for shall regard here at Lincoln High. Principal Jones said I could make an announcement today. Of course, our big game is this weekend, and a lot of you, well, I hope all of you are looking forward to it. Anyway, I want to tell you my favorite quote, one that I heard when I was in school, "Education is what remains there one has forgotten what one has learned in school," This pirase is from a really smart guy. Accest Einstein, 10 my job, I work with table (s, but I always tell them not to forget their studies, Approvate these days that you have to study and Learn. That's what school is about. Make the most of it, Have fun with your friends, be sociable at get-togethers, go to football games. But just be sure to get your homework done and listen and participate in class. You're headed for bigger and better things. Some say college is a waste of time, but I don't think so. There are things you learn in the process of learning that are priceless. There's an education that goes on beyond what we read in textbooks and listen to in lectures. Life is one big educational process. And that's what Einstein was trying to say. Have a great day!

· 4 ·

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线(原自主招生在线)创办于 2014 年,历史可追溯至 2008 年,隶属北京太星网络科技有限公司,是专注于中国拔尖人才培养的升学咨询在线服务平台。主营业务涵盖: 新高考、学科竞赛、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、高中生涯规划、志愿填报等。

自主选拔在线旗下拥有网站门户(官方网址: www. zizzs. com)、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户达百万量级,网站年度流量超 1 亿量级。用户群体涵盖全国 31 省市,全国超 95%以上的重点中学老师、家长及考生,更有许多重点高校招办老师关注,行业影响力首屈一指。

自主选拔在线平台一直秉承 "专业、专注、有态度 ''的创办理念,不断探索 "K12 教育+互联网+ 大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供中学拔尖人才培养咨询服务,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和全国数百所重点中学达成深度战略合作,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座千余场,直接或间接帮助数百万考生顺利通过强基计划(自主招生)、综合评价和高考,进入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力,2019 年荣获央广网 "年度口碑影响力在线教育品牌"。

未来,自主选拔在线将立足于全国新高考改革,全面整合高校、中学及教育机构等资源,依托在线教育模式, 致力于打造更加全面、专业的新高考拔尖人才培养服务平台。



13





Q 自主选拔在线